


ARC Linkage Infrastructure Equipment and Facilities (LIEF) 
Invitation to submit Expressions of Interest
[bookmark: _GoBack]Given the decision of the university to view ARC LIEF applications more strategically than in the past, there is some urgency in identifying possible applications and assisting approved applicants with their LIEF submissions.
The Linkage Infrastructure, Equipment and Facilities scheme fosters collaboration through its support of the cooperative use of national and international research facilities. The scheme provides funding for large-scale cooperative initiatives so that expensive infrastructure, equipment and facilities can be accessed by researchers in partnered organisations (the ARC rules for LIEF funding commencing in 2016 are available from:
 http://www.arc.gov.au/ncgp/lief/lief_fundingrules.htm)
The Dean of Research has in place a strategy to increase JCU’s competitiveness, success rate and return on investment in ARC LIEF grant applications for funding in 2016.
Applications seeking central university funds through the Division of Research and Innovation will need to be evaluated by the LIEF Advisory Committee appointed by the Senior Deputy Vice Chancellor. This applies to applications where JCU is the lead applicant but also those where JCU is financially supporting applications from other institutions.
The LIEF Advisory Committee will provide assistance where needed to ensure that any applications are in line with broad University strategy and research directions. This may include:
1. Utilising internal expertise (experienced and successful researchers) to help improve application content and approach through the LIEF Advisory Committee, and 
1. Facilitating engagement of collaborators from other Universities for consolidation and cross-investments. 
The timeline for this year’s round is:
	Activity
	Timeline
	Responsibility

	EoIs submitted to Divisions
	TBA
	Researchers

	EoIs ranked by Divisions, with proposed Division / College contributions
	TBA
	Divisions

	JCU submissions determined, including full JCU contribution
	TBA
	SDVC, DVCs

	Applications submitted to Research Office
	TBA
	Researchers

	Applications vetted and submitted to ARC
	TBA
	Research Office



In 2011, JCU committed to providing $100,000 to support other institutions’ successful bids through Divisions, Colleges and the Division of Research and Innovation; a fairly typical annual commitment.

The problem is historically there has been a lack of reciprocity from other institutions. This raises the question as to whether JCU gets good value from these investments or whether it would be more cost effective to simply agree to pay commercial rates for access. Accordingly, in this round there will be greater focus placed on evaluating the real benefit to JCU, and its researchers, of such commitments. 




